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Easter Is Not Late This Year  

I donõt know where we get the idea that Easter is late this year.  Yes, 

I know that as a moveable holiday (Holy Day) it gets shifted around 

on the calendar and this year it ends up toward the end of April.  But 

Easter is never late!  It always comes three days after Good Friday!  

It always comes just when we need it to restore our doubting spirits.  

Easter is never late for those grieving the loss of a loved one.  Death 

puts a crimp on their calendar and days sometimes seem to drag by.  

The death of a loved one leaves an empty spot at the kitchen table 

and in the den.  And you yearn to just see them again.  But when you 

focus on the resurrection of Jesus, you know that your loved one is 

with Jesus in heaven.  And one day you will be together again!  

Easter is never late for those struggling with a terminal disease.  For 

those standing by and trying to lend aid, they feel so helpless.  And 

sometimes for the one who is suffering, death canõt come soon 

enough.  Yet for the Christian who knows the meaning of Easter, 

death is Godõs ultimate act of healing and giving new life.  Easter 

comes when God is ready, it isnõt just an arbitrary event predicted by 

a doctor.  Death is Godõs final act of deliverance.   

Easter is never late for those who have run out of hope.  In this world 

of global tensions and turmoil, disasters and dangers, hope seems so 

far away.  For someone whose marriage is falling apart, or whose 

children are in trouble, or whose private conflicts are overwhelming, 

Easter is never too late.  Easter is the one bright 

light of hope in an often hopeless situation.  The 

fact that Jesus rose from the dead, just as He 

said He would, gives hope to those who cling to 

all the promises of God.  Easter affirms that òGod 

works all things together for good to those who 

love Him.ó 

Easter is never too late for the people of Tree of 

Life.  We have been through some difficult and 

demanding days.  Some people have given up and 

left.  We struggle about our future as a congrega-

tion.  We wonder what is next.                           

     You can reach Pastor  

          Don at 972-271-1714 H,  

   972-896-8572 C, or

 daberg14@yahoo.com 

mailto:daberg14@yahoo.com
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From Our Seminary Student Pastorõs Page, continued from pg. 1  

But Easter is never too late for us.  It is Godõs 

trump card that demonstrates that even when 

things were the darkest (at the death of Jesus) 

God had a plan for a new and better day.  So 

when Jesus rose it was as if God shouted, òSee, 

donõt ever give up.  The best is always yet to 

come!ó 
 

No, Easter never comes late for you and me!  

    

   Pastor Don  

    March 5th, 2014 
 

Friends in Christ 
 

Iôm writing to you from the basement of one of my fa-
vorite churches down here in the City of Chicago. The 
rhythmic, dull rush of the elevated train every 5 
minutes helps me keep track of time as I take a sec-
ond to keep in touch with you. I hope this Lenten sea-
son greets you with much joy and anticipation! This 
evening, I am blessed to be with my fiancee Toni and 
to be given the imposition of ashes; I hope the same 
for you. The Seminary is currently on break between 
quarters; we will start back to classes on Monday. A 
very important event is coming quick for current sec-
ond-year students, who will find out their placements 
Tuesday, April 29th. Please continue to keep not only 
myself but all students here in St Louis in your pray-
ers, as the air is buzzing with excitement though this 
date is still a ways off. 
 

I am anticipating expanding my experiences to jail 
ministry, by proxy of my fieldwork church, with my first 
visit this Friday. The Seminary challenged its students 
to explore a new area of ministry during their second 
year, and this is something that I have yet to experi-
ence. Also, one of the young people with whom I have 
worked at the church has decided to apply to work at 
Camp LuWiSoMo, the South Wisconsin Districtôs sum-
mer camp. He came up with this church in St Louis for 
a servant event two years ago and is still on fire from 
the experience. Another student who is graduating 
this year is anticipating the DCE program at Concor-
dia Nebraska. God is good; itôs exciting to see those 
younger than me catch the fire to explore working for 
the church in various ways. 
 

This last quarter wrapped up many core pre-vicarage 
classes. The final one this quarter was Pastor as Edu-
cator. I had a great time working with little kids, first 
graders, at a larger Lutheran school. We sang lots of 
camp songs, drew lots of pictures, and had a great 
time learning about stories of Jesus. The end of this 
quarter will bring much excitement but also much sad-
ness as I put lots of connections on hold, from the kids 
at the after school program, to the church family at 
Timothy Lutheran, to my regular staff at valet, and the 
entire Seminary community. Please pray for smooth 
transitions and for God to send the right someone to 
come fill the positions I vacate. I hope to visit with you 
in person sometime this spring or summer, perhaps in 
the form of a preaching engagement or otherwise. Iôd 
love to correspond with you personally by email or 
USPS; thanks again for all you do for me. 
 

Tim Anas  

Saturday, April 12th  

10:00 a.m. - 12 noon  
 

Many people have been busy at work to  

prepare for this yearõs Easter Egg Hunt.   

BUT YOUR HELP IS NEEDED.   

We are inviting neighborhood children from 

schools, apartment complexes, and pre-

schools.   

There will be games, prizes, stories, crafts, 

snacks, a visit from the Easter Bunny, etc.  
 

It wonõt happen without the support of a 

large number of people.   
 
 

COME AND SEE HOW YOU  

CAN PARTICIPATE!  



Lenten and Easter Services 
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Brief, reflective services each Wednesday at 11:00 a.m. and 7 p.m. focusing on the seven last 

words of Jesus.  Beautiful Lenten and Evening hymns.  Soup will be shared following the 

morning services and dessert will be shared prior to the evening services.  
 

WED. APRIL 2   The Nature That Doesnõt Change ð 

    òI Thirst ó 

WED. APRIL 9   The Ending That Doesnõt End ð 

    òIt Is Finishedó 
 

PALM SUNDAY, APRIL 13, 10:30 a.m.  

We will wave our palm branches as the procession cross  

enters the sanctuary, just as his followers welcomed  

Jesus into Jerusalem.  Pastor Don will preach on  

òUnder-cover Bossó based on the epistle lesson  

Philippians 2:5 -11. 
 

 

MAUNDY THURSDAY COMMUNION, APRIL 13, 7:00 p.m.  

Holy Communion will be celebrated on the night when  

Jesus instituted this sacred sacrament.  The sermon  

will be òThe Three Rõs of  Holy Communionó based 

on 1 Corinthians 11:23 -29.  We will stand inside  

the communion rail to receive communion  

in a more intimate and personal way.  

 
 

GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE OF DARKNESS, APRIL 14, 7:00 p.m.  

We gather to commemorate the death of Jesus through hymns,  

psalms, and various scripture readings.  The service will  

include the progressive extinguishing of candles.   

Although day -light savings time means the  

windows of the sanctuary will still let in  

light, we will still remember the  

darkness that engulfed Calvary  

when Jesus died.  

 
 

THE FESTIVAL OF THE RESURRECTION,  

EASTER SUNDAY, APRIL 20, 10:30 a.m..  

BREAKFAST  SERVED 9:00 - 10:00 a.m.  

Join us for the celebration of Jesusõ resurrection  

from the dead.  A formal procession, special  

music, traditional Easter hymns, and the  

celebration of Holy Communion will  

highlight this service of praise.   

Pastor Don will preach on  

òCool!ó based on the Gospel  

for Easter, Matthew 28:1 -10 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sarah Rattan          4-1 

Desireeõ Melton         4-2 

Sherry Caekaert          4-4 

Jeremy Maddox          4-7 

Ariel Maddox          4-8 

Glenn Watson          4-8 

Gloria Melton          4-9 

Kaylee Presnell          4-18  

Breyden Purcell        4-27  

Edwin Tag         4-29  

Phillip Jon Caekaert   4 -30  

Offerings and Attendance for March  

DATE  SS Worship  General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

3/2/14 36 88 $4,621* $600 $462 

3/9/14 28 74 $4,710* $200 $471 

3/16/14 35 80 $3,283* $400 $328 

3/23/14 

3/30/14 

42 93 *3,481 $400 $348 

Total for March  *    

  *Planned for each week ñ$4,738; Planned for in March ñ$23,690 

Dan & Karry Hill         4-1 

Dale & LaWanda Hunter      4 -9 

John & Tammy Holzer       4-11  

Wayne & Cleone Altom       4-12  

Jack & Evelyn Allison       4-28  

Dialogues in Christianity  
[Holy Conversations] 
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Donõt forgetéplan to be at church 

on April 6 for a Baked Potato 

Lunch and Auction ébeing 

brought to you by the TOL Board of 

Outreach.  Baked potatoes with all 

the fixinsõ and salad will be served.  Auction items 

will be on display  beginning Sunday, March 23, 

2014 and bids may be made anytime prior to the 

auction and also on April 6th before the worship 

service. Proceeds from the Auction will be sent to 

Toler Elementary School for student field trips.   

Come enjoy the fun and fellowship!   

On April 23 [the first Wednesday night 

after Easter], we will start a series of 

meetings at TOL scheduled for 7pm to 

8pm. These meetings will be a little dif-

ferent from a traditional Bible Study led 

by a teacher.  Instead, this discussion 

group [Dialogues in Christianity] will 

focus on conversations about Christiani-

ty coordinated by a facilitator [Bob 

Green].  If you have ever wished that 

you could ask questions after a particu-

lar sermon or TV show, this discussion 

group may be just the thing you are look-

ing for.  The skeleton of topics will be the 

core beliefs of Christianity but ad hoc 

Bible topics will be welcomed and rabbit 

trails will be allowed.  When someone 

asks a new question, everyone in the 

group, who has an answer or comment, 

will be encouraged to speak up.  If there 

are differences of opinion, there will be 

no attempt to wrap up the dialogue with 

the òcorrect answer.ó  The plan is to 

meet for six weeks and then discuss if 

people want to continue meeting, take a 

break for the summer, change to every 

other week, etc.  If you would like to be 

on an e-mail distribution list to receive 

handouts and meeting announcements, 

please e-mail Bob at 

bgreen@gpltexas.org.  Come and experi-

ence the joy of Spirit -led, face- to-face 

conversations.  

Board of Outreach 

mailto:bgreen@gpltexas.org


Young at Heart News 

New Bible Study 

DATE  SS 11:00 General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

2/2/14 37 78 $5,477* $300 $548 

2/9/14 42 78 $5,401* $800 $540 

2/16/14 41 83 $2,649* $500 $265 

2/23/14 37 74 $2,759* $100 $276 

$16,286*  $1,700 $1,629 Total for February  

Offerings and Attendance for February  

  *Planned for each week ñ$4,738; Planned for in February ñ$18,952 
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Special Prayer Petition  

       Big things are about to happen: 

the installation of our three crosses in the 

circle out front.   We are so excited to get this 

project started and pray that all goes well for 

Christy and Lee Kloostra's son, Todd, who 

will be the contractor to take on this ven-

ture.     We should let you all know that 

through the sale of our patio stones, we have 

raised the $5,980.00 to pay for this pro-

ject.    We thank everyone in the congrega-

tion because "You" have been a part of this 

and we should all be proud.  

       We also want to thank everyone who 

participated in our "Undie Sunday" for the 

month of February.    We were able to deliver 

359 items to Good Samaritan.    Now if you 

would, please, pick up an extra tube of tooth-

paste, toothbrush or razor when you are 

shopping.   Every little thing makes such a 

BIG difference in someone's life.  

       We have donated one of our crosses to 

the Silent Auction (April 6th) and also one to 

the youth group for their Garage 

Sale.  (March 29th)      Be sure you partici-

pate in both.     

Thanks a bunch and God bless.  

Seminary Graduates Assigned  

The Call Service at Concordia Seminary, St. Louis, 

will occur on the evening of Tuesday, April 29 th .  

Members of Tree of Life will be anxiously praying 

and waiting to learn if one of the graduates will be 

placed in our congregation.  Watch for more infor-

mation on details regarding this service.  

Lutheran Social Services is hosting the 

5th Annual Caring for Kids benefit 

on Saturday, May 3, at Eddie Deenôs 

Ranch in downtown Dallas benefitting Fos-

ter In Texas (FIT). Join us in providing hap-

py trails for our DFW foster children ï one 

two-step at a time! Dust off your boots and 

get ready to pack the dance floor with 

friends on this special night. Our guests will 

enjoy live music, unique auction items, deli-

cious Texas BBQ, and a great time! Now 

save the date and ñkeep smilinô until then! 

òReserve your tickets online at 

www.FosterInTexas.org/CaringForKids or 

by phone at (800) 938-5777. 

Lutheran Social Services 

The adult Bible Class 
has just began a new 

study of the epistle to 
the Philippians.  Pastor 

Don has written this 
study entitled ñJoy-

Filled Disciplesò.  It fea-
tures plenty of discus-

sion.  You are encour-
aged to attend even if 

you might have missed 
the first lesson.  Special 

study guides are availa-
ble.  

https://secure.lsss.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.FosterInTexas.org%2fCaringForKids&srcid=9039&srctid=1&erid=403840&trid=78035cd2-5e59-4b42-9ae3-018a33c7c66c


Why Dinner and a Movie? 

With special Thanks to all of you 
òTo know you is to know people who are kind, 
considerate, and thoughtful. To know you is to 
be grateful for the special things you do.ó 
For everything youõve doneé for being the      
special people that you areé thank you so very 
much. 
) ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÔÈÁÎË ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÁÙÅÒÓȟ ÃÁÒÄÓȟ 
ÐÈÏÎÅ ÃÁÌÌÓ ÁÎÄ ÖÉÓÉÔÓȢ 7ÏÒÄÓ ÃÁÎÎÏÔ ÅØÐÒÅÓÓ ÔÈÅ 
ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÁÌÌȢ 7ÈÁÔ Á ÐÒÉÖÉÌÅÇÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ Á ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ 
ÓÕÃÈ Á ÌÏÖÉÎÇ #ÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎȦ 4ÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ ÅÁÃÈ ÁÎÄ 
ÅÖÅÒÙ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÙÏÕȢ 

'ÏÄ "ÌÅÓÓ 
3ÈÉÒÌÅÙ ,ÁÓÔÅÒ 
 

The family of Ronald Gibbs would like to sin-

cerely thank the members of Tree of Life for 

your kindness, concern, and prayers for us dur-

ing the passing of Ronald. We are so blessed 

to have such a wonderful group of friends to 

help during this time. We truly appreciate all the 

memorials, cards, phone calls, food, visits, and 

attendance to his Memorial Service. He would 

have been overwhelmed and humbled by the 

number of people who came to his service to 

honor his memory and life. That was very 

meaningful for the family as well. 

Thank you everyone for your help, love, en-

couragement and prayers shown to me during 

his illness. 

In Christian love, 

Patty Gibbs and Family 
 

THANK YOU!  

To my Tree of Life Family, a note of apprecia-

tion for being a witness to Nora Judeõs baptism 

in the name of Our Father, Son and Holy   

Spirit.  You are my extended family and I     

appreciate your love and friendship!              

My sincere thanks, also, to Kaye Green and Li-

sa Theriot for serving the cake and punch!  

Chris Gibbs  
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Here and there we were hearing a bit of dis-

appointment regarding the lack of  planned 

fellowship gatherings with our members.  In 

the past, we have had game night with 

snacks, Bunko and the like.  We tried to 

come up with a new idea and thought, 

òDinner and a Movie;ó that might be a pleas-

ant experience for members to enjoy a home-

made dinner and visit with another, along 

with a movie that sparked a heart filled note 

in each of us to be more loving and patient in 

our daily lives.  
 

Shannon Murphy and Stacey Karlin took the 

next step and òwallahóéDinner and a Movie 

was born in the summer of 2013.  It usually 

brings together approximately 20 ð 25 mem-

bers who enjoy the chance to just òbeó with 

other members and have some meaningful 

interaction.  Participants are asked to pay 

$3 for the meal and usually participate in 

the dessert portion of the meal.  We hope 

you will join us in this event which will be 

held one Friday evening each month.  If you 

have any questions, or thoughts on good 

movies that would send a positive message, 

please feel free to contact Shannon Murphy 

at 972-977-9809!  

Easter lilies to adorn the Altar on Easter 

morning may be purchased for $10.00. Order 

forms are in the bulletin and in the church 

office. You may take your lilies home after 

worship on Easter morning.  

Breeze Thru the Leaves 



6318 Lyons Road 
Garland, Texas 75043 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church  

Phone:972-226-6086 
Fax:972-226-1545 
E-mail: tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org  
www.treeoflifelcms.org  

The loving family of Tree of Life, rooted 
in Godõs Word, exists to share the joy, 
love, and peace of Jesus Christ with you!  

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Breakfast will be served  

by the Senior Youth  

from 9ñ10 a.m. 

Celebration of the Resurrection        

Worship Service at 10:30 a.m. 


